### **Scoulton Village Hall News**

Scoulton Village Hall now has Facebook page - Scoulton Village Hall and Community News. @ScoultonVillageHall

Please like and follow the page to keep in touch with events at the hall and other community news.

To promote an event please message Nadia via the FB page or email scoultonvillagehall@gmail.com.

To book the village hall call the bookings clerk, Kevin Stevens, on 01953 852337.

## **SCOULTON NEWS**

WELCOME TO THE OCTOBER ISSUE

(and apologies for the missing August one!)

# Thank You

Tony and Julia Grover would like to thank their sponsors for the Norfolk Churches Cycle Ride on September 14th. At the time of writing we have over £200 of sponsorship and intend to visit 21 churches in the Bawdeswell and Dereham area.

Thanks also who give their time to sit in Scoulton Church on the day and sign the forms of cyclists.

# Can you help?

The Village Hall Committee is in need of new village representatives. Meetings are held 6 times a year., and this is not a demanding responsibility—help as much or as little as you can. If you would like to find out more, please email:

Scoultonvillagehall@gmail.com

### **PARISH COUNCIL NEWS**

#### **RECYCLING BANKS**

Do you use the recycling banks at the Village Hall? If so, **THANK YOU**.

We are pleased to be able to tell you that for the last financial year, the income from the bottle bank totalled £829.94. This money is directly used to reduce the amount of council tax that you pay.

Please keep using the banks, and if you notice that they are full please report them as follows:

Paper Bank: White - 01603 812898 Bottle Bank: Indigo - 01842 820804

Textile Bank: Contact via the Clerk - hefrary@gmail.com

#### **MEETINGS**

Parish Council meetings are held on the second Wednesday of every other month (dates are on the notice board and the website). The next (and final one for 2019) will be held on 14th November at the Village Hall. All agendas and minutes are published on our website.

You are very welcome to attend and are able to speak during the Open Forum session of every meeting. We would like to encourage residents to come along and meet their councillors.

#### PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

#### BETTER BROADBAND UPDATE

Norfolk County Council have informed the Parish Council that there is a fibre solution planned for 65 out of the 116 properties in the Scoulton area. To find out how this directly affects you then check out:

https://www.betterbroadbandnorfolk.co.uk/ https://www.openreach.com/fibre-broadband/

#### COUNCIL VACANCY

There is currently one vacancy on the Parish Council, and we would encourage anyone who interested in joining the council to find out more about what this involves. Please contact the Parish Clerk (details below) for more information.

#### SCOULTON NEWS EDITOR

The Chair of the Parish Council is Editor of Scoulton News. Please submit any articles or information for the next issue to the Parish Clerk no later than 14 November 2019. (contact details below).

All Councillors an be contacted through the Clerk, Heidi Frary: 92 Norwich Road, Barnham Broom, Norwich, NR9 4BU Tel: 01603 759215 Email: hefrary@googlemail.com

http://www.scoultonpc.wixsite.com